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IMPORTANTIMPORTANT
DATES & INFODATES & INFO

Acknowledgement of Country
Bellbrae PS 

Our school sits in beautiful
forest and coastal country, and
is the traditional home of the

Wadawurrung people. Today we
acknowledge the care they
have given to this land for

thousands of years, and the
care they continue to give. 

We always remember that our
community learns and grows on

Wadawurrung land and we
acknowledge and pay our

respects to Wadawurrung Elders
past, present and emerging.

 

ASSEMBLY DATES

8th November
22nd November
5th December

Tuesday 5th November
PUBLIC HOLIDAY

Wed 6th - Fri 15th November
Grade 6 Bike Ed Program
(Mon 11th -15th Practical

Lessons)

Mon 18th - Fri 22nd
November

Grade 5 Bike Ed Program

Monday 18th November
Grade 3 Scienceworks

Excursion

Fri 29th November - Wed
4th December

Grade 5 - 6 Aquatic Survivor

Wed 16th December
Grade 6 Graduation

20th December
End of Term

1:30pm End of Day

Future Curriculum Days
Monday 4 November 2024

THIS WEEK FROM THE PRINCIPAL

BELLBRAE BULLETINBELLBRAE BULLETIN
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Flooding - Thank you to all staff, parents and students for the flexibility and understanding
you have shown while we have been dealing with the aftermath of the flooding in our

Admin and Foundation block. We still are waiting on time frames for completion of the re-
instatement works, and as we are part of a larger bureaucracy, we are at the mercy of

complex decision-making processes that are largely determined by economics and
available resources. As soon as we have more information we will send out an update via

Compass.

 Planning for 2025 - We have received a number of requests from parents relating to
student placements for next year. We certainly take the wellbeing, social and academic

needs of all students into consideration when planning classes, but obviously cannot
accommodate every request. Please respect the judgement of our staff who spend a

significant time on this process, and please understand the constraints within which we
operate when planning classes. Based on our allocated funding and projected enrolments,

in 2025 we will be running 4 Foundation classes, 4 Grade One classes, 3 Grade Two
classes, 3 Grade Three classes, 4 Grade Four classes, 2 Grade Five classes, and 3 Grade
Six classes. The number of classes we run, and the number of students in each class is not

solely the decision of the school. Schools are funded on models determined by their
enrolments, social economic status, parent occupations and level of education, location,
disability and inclusion profiles, and other aspects determined by the DET. As our students
generally come from advantaged, well-resourced and educated households, we are one

of the lowest funded schools in the state. This impacts on the number of staff we can
employ, and the number of learning spaces available. As such we have to self-fund some

programs through fundraising, and also have to self-fund some of our staffing models.
Although we manage to maintain class sizes within the DET suggested guidelines, we
unfortunately do not have the luxury of having low class sizes in every year level. On a

positive note, we are fortunate to have great facilities, really strong teaching and support
staff, passionate and committed educators, all of which contributes to us being able to

provide strong and diverse learning and extra-curricula programs.

Grade Four Camp - A big thanks to staff and parents who gave our Grade Four students
the opportunity to attend a fantastic camp last week. From all reports it was a lot of fun
with a good balance between the educational and social aspects. A lot of preparation
and time goes into the organisation of camps, and we really appreciate staff giving up
their own time and being away from their families in order to provide a program like this

for our students.

iPad Program - Over the coming weeks information packs will be provided to parents of
2025 Grade Four students, which will be followed by a ‘face to face’ information session

where questions can be raised. (This session is scheduled to take place on a Thursday
afternoon between 4 and 5pm.) The School Council has been doing a lot of research in
this space, and we will continue review our learning technologies as we move forward.

Whilst we have to ensure we address all the requirements of the curriculum, which includes
digital and design technologies, as well as remain abreast of emerging technologies; we

also need to closely monitor screen time, cyber safety, hardware management, and
appropriate use of devices.

Traffic and safety concerns - Due to our location, many students are driven or bussed into
school. Inevitably this leads to traffic congestion, which in turn generates safety issues.
Unfortunately some parents aren’t following basic traffic rules on School Road, which is
putting pedestrians at risk. Some of the behaviours we have recently observed include
vehicles being driven on the sidewalk, talking/texting on mobile phones, and parking

restrictions being ignored. Whilst we understand that parking is limited and that there is a
lot of traffic on a daily basis, this is not an excuse to do the wrong thing. Please exercise

patience and be exceptionally vigilant in order to keep our students safe. 
 Adrian Waters

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/135790323252561/
mailto:www.bellbrae.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://web.seesaw.me/parents
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BIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYS
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 
1ST NOVEMBER

REMI GADD
OLLIE BIRD

2ND NOVEMBER
WILLOW TABAK

3RD NOVEMBER
FINN MARTIN

4TH NOVEMBER
FLORENCE FULLER

5TH NOVEMBER
JACK COLLET
LEXI INGRAM

6TH NOVEMBER
WILLOW MORRISH

THEO IRVINE

8TH NOVEMBER
VASCO BONES

9TH NOVEMBER
TYLER CORMACK

10TH NOVEMBER
HUTCH FOSTER

11TH NOVEMBER
AVA GIDDINS

bELLBRAE COMMUNITY traffic SAFETY

Bellbrae Community Traffic Safety Management Report

Last night members of the local community, school and Surf Coast Shire representatives met to
discuss the recent parking trials along School Road. We all agreed that the increased ‘Kiss &

Go’ 2-minute parking areas (pink highlight), no standing zones (yellow lines) and bollards
around the ‘loop/island’ (blue highlight) have improved traffic flow and safety. 

However, to the north of the ‘loop/island’ vehicles have been driving down the footpath to park
in the RED AREA. Driving on footpaths is a driving offence, not a parking offence, so the shire

has reported this activity to the police. On Tuesday afternoon, we had a near miss as a vehicle
backed onto the footpath narrowly missing pedestrians. In light of the events at Auburn South
Primary School this week, we are all taking this very seriously. If vehicles continue to park in the
RED AREA, the shire has warned that the whole section (including green area) will be deemed

a nature strip and hence a no standing zone. 
“But we have nowhere else to park?!”

There are approximately 80 car parks (light blue areas) surrounding the CFA and Bellbrae Hall,
along with additional parking at the Bellbrae Reserve and along Cemetery Road. Please role
model road safety with your children and be respectful to our community by abiding by the

parking restrictions. We still have two or three parents that continue to park in the ‘Kiss & Go’
areas and walk their students into the school on a daily basis. What message are you sending
to your children and the community? Please help us to look after everyone’s safety at drop-off

and pick-up times in particular. 



ASPIRE RESPECT RESILIENCE RESPONSIBILITY

JACK HISSEY FB

HARLOWE HARVEY FB

INDRAH D’AGOSTINO FD

LAYLA THOMPSON 1B

HARRY STEWART 1D

BONNIE SCHOKMAN 1C

INDIA OSBORNE 1C

REUBEN MACDONALD 2A

CHRISTOPHER CULLEN 3B

WILLOW NUTT 3C

ISLA O’CONNOR 4A

RYDER EDWARDS 4B

JAKE TAKLE 5B

MURPHY WINKLER 5B

WALT BIRCHALL 6A

WOODY GRIGG 6B

SUNNY CAMPBELL FC 

MAYA FIESS FE

HANNA MANDERFELD FE

DUSTY COLE 2A

LAKEN KNITE 4B

FLORENCE FULLER FC 

FINN HOPE 1A

OLLIE KARFUT 4B

RORY DUNCAN FD

NINA IRWIN 3A

BOHDI GLENNIE 3B

MILLA LYNCH 3C

TEDDY COLE 3C

FELIX MARTIN 3A

JACK WEBBER 4A

RUBY MEE 5B

LOTTIE WILSON 6A

values awards

Our whole school focus in Week 5 & 6 is showing our school value of Respect - we are
friendly. All classes will engage in teaching and learning activities that explore: 

 
 how being friendly helps others feel included and safe within the school community
how our body language shows friendliness to others
different ways of being friendly in our classrooms, yard and in the wider community.

School Wide Positive Behaviour Weekly Update



wellbeing news



student achievements

Congratulations to Violet who
represented Bellbrae at the

Geelong Show last weekend.
Well done!

Congratulations to Addis who won a huge skateboarding competition and will now go on to
compete in the World Championships! 

Congratulations to Estella Carbonelli who recently competed in the Rip Curl National
GromSearch final at Urban Surf in Sydney. The top 12 under 12’s in the country were in the
comp and she made the final coming close 4th. She will finish this year ranked 2nd under

12 girl in Australia! 



On Wednesday 11 December we will be celebrating Indonesia and Culture Day
at Bellbrae. We are excited to have the team from BagusKan! come to our

school to present a series of authentic Indonesian cultural dance, craft,
movement and music workshops and performances including gamelan, pencak

silat, angklung and tari topeng throughout the day.
 

To align with our Indonesian language learning and celebrate the end of a
great year, all students will participate in one music-based workshop and one

movement-based workshop, as well as two different craft activities. All
students will get to watch an authentic wayang kulit performance at the

conclusion of the day.
 

Students are invited to dress up in Indonesian colours (red and white) for the
day, or to wear their uniform with a touch of red or white. The cost of this

whole school incursion day will be $10 per student payable through Compass.
Further details to come! 

 
Terima kasih!

Bu Kelly, Bu W dan Pak Brett

indonesia and culture day at bellbrae ps



E smart online safety newsletter







Lunch orders

*** Reminder to complete your order. You must
get to the payment section to complete. If

you do not receive a payment confirmation and
canteen order number via email, your order

will not have been processed. (See below) ***

Canteen
Wednesday, Thursday

 ONLINE ORDERS 
By 9.30AM DAILY

Sushi Tuesdays Online Only by 8pm Monday
Nights healthysuushi.square.site

Canteen - Specials

Please see canteen menu
on the Compass App

community news 

http://healthysuushi.square.site/
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